

request for parking spot

Jeff Stanton < jeff@stantoninsurance.com>

Tue, Feb 23, 2021 at 3:53 PM

City Cources

Reply-To: Jeff Stanton <jeff@stantoninsurance.com>

To: Lew Steinbrecher < lew.steinbrecher@cityofmonmouth.com > Cc: Jenna Clayton < jenna@stantoninsurance.com >

Lew,

Thank you for you quick response in this matter.

I have attached the minutes of the meeting regarding the parking sign, and correct me if I'm wrong but, I don't see "temporary" anywhere.

I am also unsure of what you mean of the two hour parking on the east side of the quadrant. There are no two hour parking signs located in front of the four parking spots starting on the east side for the northwest quadrant. It is common knowledge here on the square that the 20 minute signs are never enforced.

The board is aware of the parking issue as I attended a meeting on 12/16/2019 (minutes also attached) and have not been contacted back in regards to the matter.

Please let me know if you are willing to make this request on my behalf at the next board meeting.

Thank you,

Jeffrey W. Stanton Stanton Insurance Agency, LLC

96 Public Square

Monmouth, IL 61462

Phone: 309-734-2171 ext.1001

Email: jeff@stantoninsurance.com

On Tuesday, February 23, 2021, 3:18:36 PM CST, Lew Steinbrecher <lew.steinbrecher@cityofmonmouth.com> wrote:

Jeff,

Thanks for contacting me with your request for a reserved parking spot in front of your building in the northwest quadrant. The City did approve a request from Patton Block Gill & Brewpub for a temporary "carryout" sign in one of the 20 minute only parking stalls back in December. It would be helpful when

presenting your request to the City Council, to understand your need and purpose for a reserved parking space in front of your building. I believe those are 2 hour limit spaces toward the east end of the quadrant, so understanding a shorter time limit would also be beneficial in considering your request. Any additional information for the reason for this request would be helpful and greatly appreciated. Thanks,

Lew

On Tue, Feb 23, 2021 at 2:36 PM Jeff Stanton <jeff@stantoninsurance.com> wrote: Lew,

I became aware that one of my neighboring business(Patton Block Grille and Brewpub) was granted a request for a parking spot in the northwest quadrant of the square. I am writing you to request a "similar" spot to install a sign in front of my business as well. Stanton Insurance will pay for the sign and installation as well. Can you please make a similar request to the city board in lieu of my absence? The sign will read something like this: "Reserved for Stanton Insurance Customers"

Please let me know if this is something that you could do for me.

Thank you,

Jeffrey W. Stanton Stanton Insurance Agency, LLC

96 Public Square

Monmouth, IL 61462

Phone: 309-734-2171 ext.1001

Email: jeff@stantoninsurance.com

2 attachments

December 21, 2020 Council Meeting Minutes.pdf 131K

December 16, 2019 Council Meeting Minutes.pdf